
September 4, 2024  
President’s Report 

 
 

 
• DDA Meeting –  Cancelled, did not have a quorum. 
• 8/13 Fleis & Vandenbrink Meeting - Doreen, Marsha, Linda & I meet with Chris Hennesay and discussed 

possible projects for the Village in the future.  Chris spoke about State Grants which would pay the going 
price for a piece of property to make or expand a park.  He also spoke about how we can use federal grants 
as a match for state grants so that we can get 100% funding for some projects.  Potential projects need to be 
in our Master and Parks & Recreation plans. 

• 8/19 /2024 Planning Commission Meeting – discussed the 7/19 Town Hall Meeting. 

 
ROADS 
8/13 Spoke with Jesse at the Road Commission.  Gary has provided them with a map of the street markings that need 
to be repainted.  Jesse is in contact with the pavement marking company. 
 
We also discussed seal coating Traverse Bay Rd. between Second Street and Barlow Rd. to extend the life of the 
surface.  We are discussing Region 9 Funds to help pay for the project; and we may be able to have the Road 
Commission do the work.  
 
Jesse provided me with the names of two companies which install guard rail.  It has been about 11 years since the 
guard rail on Second St & Millen has been replaced, and we need to start looking at replacing it. 
 
Linda & I had a request to put a 25 MPH sign up on Millen and 1st Street near the beach area.  So, we had Gary install 
25 MPH signs and a Children Playing sign, to help slow the traffic in that area. 
 
Other 
The County Fair went well this year.  Planning for next year has already begun. 
 
UPCOMING Meeting 
9/9 Monday – Fire Department Meeting 7PM Village Hall 
9/10 Tuesday – DDA Meeting 5:30PM Village Hall 
9/11 Wednesday-Region 9 Task Force Meeting 4PM Gustin Twp. Hall 
9/16 Monday -  Planning Commission Meeting 6PM Village Hall 
9/17 Tuesday – Fair Board Meeting 7PM Village Hall, however, weather permitting it will be held at the ARA Site 
pavilion. 
10/7 Monday – Village Council Meeting 7PM Village Hall. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 

Sheila 
 


